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Construction Notice Letter
Town of Boscawen Residents

Dear Neighbors:

My name is Chris Peterson and I am the Facilities Engineer with the County of
Merrimack.

I want to inform you of an upcoming project starting on or about 5/31/2023. The-County
will begin work on several projects in and around the Merrimack County Waste Water
Treatment Facility located at 314 Daniel Webster Highway Boscawen, NH 03303.

The work taking place at the Waste Water Treatment Facility will include lagoon sludge
removal, lagoon liner installations and several upgrades to the facility infrastructure.

The work will have minimal impact on town residents living close to the Nursing Home
and Department of Corrections. You can expect some heavier than normal truck traffic
going into and out of the Treatment Plant during daylight hours Monday thru Friday.

The County will comply with the Construction Conduct Standards of the Town of
Boscawen. Our contractors and our material suppliers will be parking their vehicles
temporarily on the construction site within the confines of the County property on the
east side of Rt-3 around the Entrance/ Exit of the Dept. of Corrections.

The sludge removal portion of this project is expected to be completed by November
2023.

If you have any questions or comments, you may contact me directly by email at
cpeterson(@merrimackcounty.net or by telephone at 603-796-6876.

The County looks forward to a successful construction project while being good
neighbors.

Sincerely, 6 = —

Chris Peterson
Facilities Engineer



